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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2011-240
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Council Member Crescimbeni
Date of Introduction: April 26, 2011
Committee(s) of Reference: R, RCD, F
Date of Analysis: April 28, 2011
Type of Action: Commitment of City support for grant application to the Florida Communities Trust; commitment to serve as backup manager of the project; request for emergency action
Bill Summary: The bill expresses the City’s support for an application by the North Florida Land Trust to the Florida Communities Trust for a $2.8 million grant to purchase several properties adjacent to the Bogey Creek Preserve on Jacksonville’s Northside to be added to the preserve for conservation purposes. The City also expresses its commitment, subject to available funding, to serve as backup manager of the land acquisition and project development process should the North Florida Land Trust be unable to complete the project.  The bill requests emergency approval of the bill in order for the grant application and the land acquisition process to continue in a timely manner.
Background Information: The Bogey Creek Preserve is a 6.5 acre waterfront property adjacent to the Pumpkin Hill Preserve within the Timucuan Ecological and Historical Preserve that is co-owned by the City and the North Florida Land Trust.  This bill expresses the City’s support for a grant application to the Florida Communities Trust (State of Florida) for additional funding to purchase two additional parcels (Spencer Engineering parcel on Cedar Point Road and McGehee parcel on Sheffield Road) to add to the Bogey Creek Preserve in order to connect trails and provide trailhead facilities for the adjacent Pumpkin Hill Creek State Park.  
Policy Impact Area: Conservation of environmentally sensitive land; facilitation of public access to conservation lands and state park trails.
Fiscal Impact: None to City; expresses support for the North Florida Trust’s application to the state for a $2.8 million grant
Analyst: Clements
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